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Doing Business North America (DBNA) is predicated on the idea that a well-

functioning economy has good rules. For our purposes, the focus is on rules 

that enable domestic small- to medium-sized businesses to get started,  

locate an establishment, get electricity, and hire employees. The rules should 

also be clear about paying taxes and, if it comes to it, resolving insolvency.  

The ease of doing business in a location is higher when the rules are clear 

and the steps involved are few.

DBNA is the first major project of the Center for the Study of Economic Liberty (CSEL), a joint 
endeavor of the W.P. Carey School of Business and the School of Civic and Economic Thought and 
Leadership at Arizona State University. CSEL aims to become an international leader in research that 
effects liberty-enhancing public policy and increases public and academic awareness of the history 
and philosophy of economic liberty by leveraging our place, fusing academic research with policy 
engagement, and engaging globally to transform society. Information about the Center, its research 
activities and public programs can be found at csel.asu.edu.

The project director for DBNA, and lead author of the 2019 Report, is Steve Slivinski, who also serves  
as Senior Research Fellow at CSEL. Paul Bernert, CSEL’s research technician, coordinated the  
student team that collected the data from the United States and Canada and participated in writing  
the methodological sections of the 2019 Report. José Torra and the Caminos de la Libertad collected 
the data for Mexico and advised on some of the methodological choices made.

The DBNA project and 2019 Report would not have been possible without the assistance of both the 
School of Civic and Economic Thought and Leadership, directed by Paul Carrese, and the W.P. Carey 
School of Business, led by Dean Amy Hillman. Dean Hillman was instrumental in enabling us to initiate 
the project by arranging the generous support of Bill and Julie Kent for supporting the creation of the 
DBNA database and the production and issuance of the report based on the data. The Kent’s support 
has enabled both the early start to data collection that allowed the relatively speedy completion of the 
2019 Report and an early start on an expanded range of variables for the 2020 Report. 

The 2019 DBNA report provides data that can drive many questions about city, state and national 
business regulations. As you read it, and look (of course!) for your favorite cities, what do you see that 
can improve the ease of doing business where you are?




